
 

Coleford Town Council 

 

Amenities Committee 
Tuesday 11 June 2019 

Minutes 
 

 Attendees: Cllrs Penny, Lusty, Elsmore & Holloway  
 

1. Cllr Lusty was elected as Chair   

2. There were no apologies  

3. There were no declarations of interest on items on the agenda 

4. There were no dispensation requests 

5. The minutes of 9 April 2019 were noted 
The clerk reported that negotiations were still underway with the contractor at angel vale estate. 
 

6. To make recommendation re the Stepbridge consultation 
Recommendation  
The Clerk to do an analysis of the information gathered  
The Clerk to prepare some options of play equipment for a further consultation  
The consultation to take place during the summer holidays  
The Clerk to get costings & possible dates from a play provider to support the consultation  
 

7. To make recommendation re resident concern at Sylvan Close play area 
After much discussion it was determined that the Council could offer no solution to the resident’s 
problem  
Recommendation  
The Clerk to inform the resident  
 

8. To make recommendation re the request for a play area at the Queens Way Estate 
Recommendation  
The Clerk to contact 2 Rivers Housing to request that they work with their tenants in creating a 
residents association which would ascertain if it is the community’s wish for a play area 
 

9. To make recommendation re the phone boxes consultation  
Recommendation 
That a further consultation is held with posters & flyers in the phone boxes  
That Redbrook PC are contacted re there proposal to turn a booth into a water fountain  
The installation of defibrillator in the booth at Tufthorn is reviewed as a modern booth may be more 
appropriate 
 

An extension of 10 minutes was requested and agreed  
 

10. To commission an audit of trees in the parish 
Recommendation  
That the Clerk works with Cllr M Cox to map the trees for which the Council is responsible in the 
parish  
That the Clerk obtains quotes for the tree audit  
 

11. To make recommendation an Angel Vale Estate newsletter  
Recommendation  
That a letter is sent to all residents of the estate explaining the new arrangements  
 

A newsletter is planned for later in the year concentrating on the green open spaces  
 
In Committee 

12. To make recommendation re Spirit of the Forest sculpture  

The Clerk to pursue GCC Highways for a subterranean map of the area and that the budget figures 
are agreed and the engineer commissioned to do the works.  


